## ALAMEDA COUNTY HEALTH CARE SERVICES AGENCY



DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

August 23, 1995 STID 1211

Aldo Guidotti Estate of Jean Josephine 1 Bates Blvd., #300 Orinda CA 94536 RAFAT A. SHAHID, Director

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH Environmental Protection Division 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, #250 Alameda, CA 94502-6577 (510) 567-6700

RE: Pacific Cryogenic, 2311 Magnolia St., Oakland CA 94607

Dear Mr. Guidotti,

Since my last letter to you, dated 3/23/94, I have received the following documents:

- 1) 5/9/94 "Report of Quarterly Groundwater Sampling," prepared by Hageman-Aguiar
- 2) 9/14/94 "Report of Quarterly Groundwater Sampling," prepared by Hageman-Aguiar
- 3) 11/15/94 "Report of Quarterly Groundwater Sampling," prepared by Hageman-Aguiar
- 4) 4/6/95 "Report of Quarterly Groundwater Sampling," prepared by Hageman-Aguiar

Based on a review of these documents, it appears that some changes can be made in the sampling matrix. Since MW2 has been cross-gradient and ND for TPH-gasoline and BTEX for the past 13 quarters, it would be acceptable to reduce the sampling frequency from quarterly to annually. Since MW1 has been upgradient and ND for TPH-gasoline and BTEX for the past 4 quarters, it would be acceptable to reduce the sampling frequency from quarterly to annually. These wells should be sampled in the spring quarter. The extractable analyses (TPH-kerosene, -diesel, -mineral spirits, and -motor oil) may be deleted entirely from all four wells. Quarterly monitoring should continue in order to determine flow direction.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 510-567-6700, ext 6761; our fax number is 510-337-9335. You are encouraged to submit reports on double-sided paper in order to save trees.

Sincerely

Jennifer Eberle

Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Gary Aguiar, 3732 Mt. Diablo Blvd., suite 372, Lafayette CA 94549

Leroy Todd/file

je.1211